February 24, 2012
Gordon Joseloff
First Selectman, Town of Westport
110 Myrtle Avenue

Westport, CT   06880

Dear Gordon,
  
The Planning and Zoning Commission held a public meeting on 1/12/12 to discuss the proposal to create a Council of Governments (COG) to replace SWRPA
 
We had various representatives from SWRPA speak to the issue, both pro and con were presented.
                                                                                                                                                    
The public was invited to speak and ask questions and several did.
 
As you are aware, we kept the meeting open until 1/19/12 so that additional comments could be made by the public.  The meeting was closed on 1/19/12.
 
The issue was discussed by the Commission during it's 2/9/12 meeting.  A sense of the meeting was called.  The majority of the Commission found that the information that was presented did not provide sufficient evidence that moving from SWRPA to the COG form of government would be in the best interest of our town. The vote was 4-1-1.  
Five members of the Commission articulated that they felt that they weren't persuaded as to the advantages of COG over SWRPA (4-0-1).
 
We had several members of the Commission who cited, having a full time P&Z member as part of the COG, is something we are unable to support.

The majority felt that the COG is a first step toward county government.  Presently, the Town of Westport is permitted by state statue to consolidate services with other towns.  Ceding this function to a COG would only add another layer of bureaucracy.
 A loss of local control is of concern to the majority of the Commission.
Regarding the issue of lobbying, there was a disagreement among the SWRPA presenters regarding this point.  Again, the Commission felt there was a lack of clarity.
 
To summarize, the majority of the Planning and Zoning Commission strongly disagree with the proposal to replace SWRPA with a COG government.
 
Regards,
 
Catherine A Walsh Chair
 

cc P&Z Commissioners

     Larry Bradley, Director Planning and Zoning
     Floyd Lapp, Executive Director SWRPA
     Matt Mandell, RTM P&Z Committee Chair

